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VCCC ï Kamloops Chapter Newsletter Box 239 Kamloops, BC V2C 5K6 

Email MRS.D@shaw.ca         Editor: Dave Dickinson 

National Website: www.vccc.com 
---------- June Issue Deadline for Classifieds & News- June 15th ---------- 

---------- July Issue Deadline for Classifieds & News- July 16th ---------- 

 

 

Calendar of Events  * Kamloops Chapter Events 
 

 *  May 23rd Falkland Stampede Parade Sunday 

            [Lv A & W 10:30. If Going Call Ron Buck 250 372 7218 by Thursday evening.] 

*May 26th General Meeting 4th Wednesday {Guest Speaker from ESS} 

*May 27th   Last Work Shop for the Season 

   May 28-29th Coastal Swap Meet at the Abbotsford Tradex Center  
*June 5th  26th Annual Kamloops Swap Meet {Volunteers call John 250 573 4256} 

   June 5-6th Father Pandosy Tractor Show {Pandosy Mission Kelowna} 

*June 10th 1st Cruise Night [Leave Riverside Park 7:00 pm] [Every Thursday until August 26th] 

*Jun 11-13th 4th Back Road Tour ñSummerland & Areaò 

   June 19th ñFeel The Heatò All Pontiac Show Kelowna 250 762 4207 

  June 20th Fatherôs Day Car Show Village Green Mall Vernon [Don 250 549 8469][Reg 9:00 show 11:00 ï 3:00] 

   June 20th Ford V8 Clubôs ñOld Car Sunday In The Parkò Mission 

*June 23rd BBQ at General Meeting [Dinner & 6:00 Meeting to follow] [4th Wednesday] 
   June 25-27th Peach City Cruise Penticton 

*June 27th  Tour to Walhachin { Lv. 10:00am Versatile Truck Stop} 

   July 10th Salmon Arm Harbour Cruise 250 863 2855 

  July 18th ñMitchellôs Chicken Runò [Leave Valleyview A & W 9:30 am]  

*July 21st No General Meeting 

   July 24th ñChrome on the Grass Show & Shineò {Prince Charles Park 10-3} 

   July 25th Show & Shine Merritt Sunday July 25th 9am ï 1pm{Abe 250 378 8175} 

   Aug. 1st Keremeos Show & Shine {Marcel 250 499 7775} 

   Aug 7th Hot Nite In The City Kamloops [www hotniteinthecity.com] 

*Aug. 17th Coasters 2010 Cross Canada Tour stop here for Supper with our Club. 

Aug. 20-21st Princeton BC Traditional Music Festival  

mailto:MRS.D@shaw.ca
http://www.vccc.com/
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      Chic tells me that as club members we are to beat the bushes and get the vendors out as at this moment the 

numbers of stall rentals for this years Swap Meet is down from last year. If you are thinking of being a vendor 

please do it now and not at the last minute. 

  Wheels & Chromies  You might have heard about our episode at the Easter Parade with cars 

arriving with different than stock wheels and were refused entry. In the past we have had the ruling that the 

parade is for stock vehicles however with cars changing so are the wheels. If we do bend the rules for wheels 

what is next? Just a little lowering maybe a few louvers or changing a tail light. What is the answer?  I am sure 

the Easter Parade committee would like to hear your comments as it is your club.J 

 

Thursday Cruise Nights  [ Thursday from June 10 th  -  

Aug. 26 th ]  
Regarding what happens on Cruise Nights. Some arrive at Riverside Park [near 

tennis courts] and bring a snack to have supper before departing on the cruise. The 

Cruising part starts at 7:00 pm and goes somewhere as every Thursday is different. 

Driving Vintage is not a requirement however it is encourage as that is why we 

have the cars and such a club event. Hope you can attend some of them over the summer as they are interesting 

and fun.J 

 

Bert Gurney : - Bert passed away Saturday April 24th from his battle with cancer. Bert became 

a Charter Member when our chapter started in 1972. Bert was also very involved with Rotary 

and the KSO.  I first met Bert in Fort St John as I was operating an Esso station and Bert was 

the Shell oil representative. He would stop by and try to find out how much business I was 

doing in comparison to his local Shell stations.  Bert then came to Kamloops and operated 

Kingsway Esso on Victoria Street for a number of years. Our paths met again at the various 

Esso Dealer meetings. After leaving the gas business Bert became a stock broker. Upon retiring 

he became a farmer. He could be seen at the Farmers Markets always talking to someone and 

selling his honey and gladiolas.  

 

If you know any member that needs a little sunshine please contact Elaine Jones Our Sunshine Girl. 

joneselaine28@yahoo.ca 250 376 3841. Elaine sent cards to the following members: - 

  Get Well: - Fran Hart & Vicky Wallin  

   Sympathy: - Jake & Jan Surline, and Bobbi Klapstock (re Bert Gurney). 

 

WELCOME OUR NEW MEMBER  
Andrew Kovich 625 Bissette Rd Kamloops, BC V2B 6L3 250 579 8641  

Andrew does not have a car however he is looking forward to meeting new friends and 

learning about cars. 

 

 

 

   This internet site was passed on to me by Ken Hoshowski. 

http://kansastravel.org/grandpasoldfordgarage.htm. I found this site very interesting as Noella and I had the 

opportunity to visit this garage during our 2008 Hupp Meet in Kansas as it was one of the stops. On page 2 of 

the photos take a close look at the Model A. 

INTERNET 

http://kansastravel.org/grandpasoldfordgarage.htm
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This is fun! A web-site featuring the original factory brochures for nearly every American car you have 
ever owned. Pick the manufacturer, the year and the model. Enjoy!  http://www.lov2xlr8.no/broch1.html 

LETTERS or COMMENTS for the EDITOR 

¶ It was a 1979 MK V Lincoln not a common Ford that hit the horse. JW 

¶ Please note that my name is Val Taylor not Fay as mentioned in the April Kamshaft. Thank you. VT 
¶ Copy of letter to President Al for the Kamshaft: - I did manage some more details on the Princeton Music Festival. It may 

seem new and strange to some of our members, BUT, I think it will open up a new vista for our tours. It is not traditional, but 

then if we don't offer something fresh, we may not attract new members either. It is member friendly, especially for a social 

non-structured function--people can do what they want, and still be together as a group. There is not a big trip involved to get 

to the venue. I can arrange for accommodations IF we can get some members to tell us they want to attend very soon--in the 

next 3 wks or so. Time is running out-I can't block off rooms in the area if I don't get a nod as to who would MIGHT want to 

attend. We have been invited, and I think if I respond in the affirmative, we could have some privileges!! There was a group 

of us from Merritt that attended last year and at least that group, plus more than last year, will be attending anyway. In order 

for this to be an option for an Aug. club tour, you will have to let me know very soon. John Rostron. 

 

 
  

Tech Information : - Andy and Craig were checking the clubôs 

wrecker for a slight pounding sound. Thinking it could be either a 

miss or possible a rod bearing. When they had the spark pugs out 

Andy show us how Champion push the tops and bottoms together at 

the time of construction. Sometimes water or moisture can get into 

the heart of the plug and cause it short out. Andy broke open a 

couple of them to show the crew working on the ambulance what he 

was talking about as they were corroded and causing a miss. 

 

Important News if You Own a 1909 Model R Ford 

 
Fuel for your 1909 Ford Model R will be sold in drug stores only. In 1909 there were only 8000 cars and 144 

miles of paved roads. The maximum speed limit was 10 miles an hour that means that you could only drive on a 

paved road for 14.4 miles in one hour. Think how long it would take to get across town. Mal Dixon J 
 

SWAP  MEET SATURDAY JUNE 5
TH

 

   At the time of writing of this we are badly in need of vendors. If you have been thinking about having 
a booth or stall as a vendor now is the time to act and get in contact with Chic Buck 250 372 7218. 
   On the next page is the volunteer schedule of the Swap Meet and where you see no name that is a 
time slot that we are still in the need of help. I know a lot of you can and do help in more than one of 
the time spots.  
   In the past some of you have showed up on the Saturday and offered to help which is great 
however for the organizers they would like to know ahead of the day. In saying that do not be scared 
to help for awhile when you attend the Swap Meet. 
   Besides the schedule shown Steve Bell is in need of helpers in the kitchen. This very important as 
this is where we make or money for the clubs yearly events. 
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   If the two lists are not filled at the General Meeting Wednesday May 26th you may be getting a 
phone call. 
 

 

 

5/12/2010 SWAP MEET VOLUNTEE R SIGN UP SHEET  

Time Friday June 4th 2010 Set Up [Dick Parkes] 

8 - 12 am 
Don Potts           

Don Potts         Back Door 

12 - 2 pm Don Potts Ken Hoshowski Ray Henry     Herman Kovacs/Ed Shaw 

2 - 4 pm Don Potts Ken Hoshowski Bill Kermode     Ed Shaw 

4 - 6 pm Don Potts Ken Hoshowski       Ken Friesen 

6 - 8 pm Dave Dickinson Ken Friesen         

8 - 10 pm Dave Dickinson           

  Saturday June 5th 2010 Set Up [Chic Buck]   

7 - 9 AM Ken Littlejohns         Herman Kovacs 

9 - 10 

AM 
Ken Littlejohns         Herman Kovacs 

  Saturday June 5th 2010 Set Up  

  Parking [Bob Gieselman] Show & Shine Entrance[Ray Henry] 

7 - 9 am Tim Wourms  Bob Gieselman   ? Ray Henry Ken Hoshowski 

9 - 11 am Rich Vandermey     ? Ray Henry   

11 - 1 pm Bryan Vye     ? Ken Hoshowski Ken Friesen 

1 - 3 pm           ? 

  Entrance Gates [Dave Dickinson] 

  Main Parking Lot Show & Shine 

7 - 9 am Wolf Obieglo Carolyn Obieglo Bob Chambers   Terry Davidson Heather Davidson 

9 - 11 am 
Ernie 

McNaughton 

Marg 

McNaughton 
Bill Kermode 

Robert 

Hand 
Denis Jolicoeur Bob Anderson 

11 - 1 pm 
Ernie 

McNaughton 

Marg 

McNaughton 

Rich 

Vandermey 
Clark Borth Denis Jolicoeur   

1 - 3 pm Benny Buck   Ray Henry       

3 - 4 pm   ?   ?   ? 

  Coffee & Doughnuts Raffle Clean Up [Greg Jones] 

7 - 9 am Elisa Smathers           

9 - 11 am Elaine Jones   
Duncan 

McCrae 
      

11 - 1 pm     
Duncan 

McCrae 
      

1 - 3 pm Jeanne Chambers   
Duncan 

McCrae 
      

3 - 4 pm Jennifer Friesen           
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4 - 6 pm 
      

Ken 

Friesen 
Jennifer Friesen Greg & Elaine Jones 

      
Tim 

Wourms 
Ken Hoshowski   

 
 
 
 

By: Dick Parkes rparkes@telus.net 

ü Gary Van Dyke has purchased Bob Gieselmanôs 1928 Model A Ford. 
ü Ken Hoshowski has purchased Jack Woolardôs 1926 Star pickup and has moved it home from the storage 

locker in Dallas. Jack was sad to see it go but had no room for it in their new house in Mission. 
ü Doug Smathers now has collector plates for his ó65 Comet 
ü Clark Borth got a bell housing for his ónewô Model A Ford from Robert Hand and has the motor back from 

the rebuilders in Vernon. 
ü The Clubôs ó45 Ford wrecker has developed an engine vibration and Craig, Andy and John Duerksen have 

spent many hours trying to find the cause, with no results. Therefore the decision is to just keep driving it 
and see if it gets worse and/or the cause becomes apparent. 

ü John Foleyôs engine change in their ó64 Chevy has resulted in a whole bunch of problems........stay tuned. 
ü Ivan Lajeunesse has dismantled at least three transmissions looking for a new cluster gear for their ó48 

Oldsmobile with no luck, but was fortunate to find a brand new one in Vancouver. He hopes to have it all 
back together for the May Tour. 

ü Doug McCloy is helping Virg Lysgaard with installing new glass in his Model T Ford coupe. 
ü If anyone is looking for something a little different, Wild Rides in Westwold (next to the Christmas shop) (250 

375-2355) has a 1940 or '41 Nash four-door sedan for sale that look complete and in pretty good condition 
for about $6,000.  He also has a couple of '55 Pontiacs and a "54 Meteor for sale.  

A Thought to Remember Until Next Time  

Ȱ! ÇÏÁÌ ×ÉÔÈÏÕÔ Á ÐÌÁÎ ÉÓ ÊÕÓÔ Á ÄÒÅÁÍȢȱ 

mailto:rparkes@telus.net
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ü And....... Ernie McNaughton is now up to transmission removal number five (*%#!*) from their Lincoln 
Zephyr and has determined that the driveshaft is bent. After a session in the shop, itôs still bent and then he 
found out that the torque tube is also bent. To shorten the story, another driveshaft and torque tube are now 

on a UPS truck from the States and should be here by the time you read this. Dick J 

 

  

 
If you know call 250 578 8884 or e mail 

MRS.D@shaw.ca 

 
Watch June issue for answer. 

March Kamshaft  

 
Pot scrubber for doing dishes. 

Sorry No Winner ? 
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SWAP MEETS   

 It was a beautiful day to enjoy the Maple Ridge Swap Meet. It is not large but interesting. Because it 

so close to Vancouver quite a few drive out for a couple of hours as it does not take the whole day to 

see. They had a few cars in the show and shine. Al  Paulsen has attended this meet for a number of 

years and this year Mike Collings went along as an apprentice. No Hupp parts so went to visited 

friends in Mission instead of shopping. 

   
The Penticton Swap Meet has expanded to the west side of the curling rink rather than the east side. It 

allows them room for more vendors. We did more visiting at this one than shopping. Only money I 

spent this time was the admission fee. Did see a nice ó55 Chev convertible for sale only $42,000. 

 

Red Deer Swap Meet is definitely for the car lovers as the vendors have car parts not much for 

collectables. Noella was disappointed. There were 3 buildings being used. Did not find out how many 

vendors they had but did see Del Basaraba as he has been a vendor for a number of years. I took a 

picture of this Buick for Dick in case he wanted to add another car to his collection. 
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TUMBLEWEED May Tour 1980 Some of you will 

remember this as the picture was taken at Paul Lake while 

we had lunch during our trip over the hill to Pinatan. On this 

part of the tour some watched the plane that carried the 

parachuterôs flip upside down while trying to land near the 

old Scadam race track. Later we ran into a cattle drive and 

had to wait for the cows to pass. Both of these events were 

not included in the weekend planned events but did add to 

the tour. 

 

2010 EASTER PARADE POST MORTEM - ROUND 2 

   You may be aware that there were some hiccups at our recent 
Easter Parade regarding the eligibility of participating vehicles. 
Although there were several street rods that were turned away 
without any comeback, the contentious issue seems to be the use 
of non-stock "mag" or aftermarket wheels. The question that 
needs to be asked is, "When is a vintage car a vintage car?" Mag 
wheels, by their very nature, are meant to be seen, so it is usually 
very obvious when a vehicle so-equipped does not comply as a 
stock vintage vehicle. In short, our Parade requirements are, and 
always have been (for the last 40 years), that a participating 
vehicle must be 25 years old or older and be eligible for a 
VINTAGE or (non-modified) COLLECTOR plate. If the owners of 
the cars with the non-factory mag wheels were to apply for one of 
these plates, they would not be issued one for that reason alone, 
so that is where we hang our hats.  

   Of course, as the eligible cars grow newer with each passing year, we get more and more into a gray area as factory 
"mag" or alloy wheels become more prevalent on the option sheets and it becomes increasingly difficult to sort out the 
factory wheels. My opinion is that we will never be perfect, but as a general rule, if the alloy wheel has emblems that 
match the vehicle, we will be right more often than not. As far as I know, there have never been vehicles called "Cragar", 
"Ansen" . "Enkel". etc. 

   If I am still involved with the Parade next year, I would propose that we have a meeting of all of the tech inspectors and 
front gate personnel a few days before the Parade to decide and agree on a set procedure to deal with screening the 
Parade vehicles. Maybe the questionable vehicles would be asked to go into a separate line where they would be 
reviewed by a group of two or three "judges" or a "head judge" for a final evaluation. -Just a thought! 

   On a related matter, I had a discussion with one of our members a few days before the Parade and he suggested that 
we open up the Parade to modified vehicles. If you have an opinion on any of this, either pro or con, please give me a call.  

   2010 Easter Parade Chairman Dick Parkes J 
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SRING 2010 ADOPT A ROAD  was again a success. The weather was probably one of the nicest 

that we have ever had and less garbage than in the past. The turn out was good however it was the same 
people. As this is a club sanctioned event I wonder if some of the younger members in age and length of time 
in the club could please tell me why we do not see you out to this particular event. We usually finish clean up 
and the BBQ lunch by 2:00 pm so it does not take up the whole day. It is socializing, lunch and also a 
community event which some members in the past thought are club should be more involved with doing 
community activities. Please contact ñKamshaft Editorò with your comments.J 

 


